Tri-Township Park District
Troy, lllinois 62294

MINUTES - TRI-TOWNSHIP PARK DISTRICT

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Commissioners
of the Tri-Township Park District was convened at the pavillion
meeting room on June 21, 1983 with president Russell
Wiesemeyer presiding. 1In addition to the president, Commissioners
answering present to the roll call were Arth, Foucek and Leonard.
Attorney Cadagin was also present.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved,

The snapshots taken during the restocking of the lake
were left at the Tribune but have not yet appeared in the
paper. If not in the next issue, Commissioner Wiesemeyer will
take the pictures to the Collinsville Herald.

Commissioner Wiesemeyer noted that the reapplication
to the Department of Conservation for funding assistance on
the land on the southwest corner of the Park has been
submitted on June 15, 1983. The only necessary changes to
the original application was an update on the appraisal
which Thompson stated was consistent with the prior year,

Commissioner Wiesemeyer contacted Howard Knecht regarding
his bid on blacktop sealing and repair which arrived two days
after the 1last meeting. It appeared to be excessive and
Knecht was asked to resubmit - no further response. Norman
Kirsch has been asked to submit a bid when he prepares the
Jarvis Township bid,

Commissioner Wiesemeyer received a call from Kay Brendel,
who was dissappointed with the condition of the pavillion.
One other complaint was also received from Peggy Llewllyn,
Kay Brendel suggested that Girl Scouts and Boy Scouts could
earn community activity points by doing clean-up work on the
pavillion, Subsequent to discussion Commissioner Leonard moved
that Girl Scouts and Boy Scouts be authorized to police area
subject to clearance with Mr. Semanisin. Motion was seconded
by Commissioner Arth and carried. Kay Brendel will be
notified to proceed with the pro ject.

The Treasurer's Report was read and the bills were
presented. Motion to accept Treasurer's Report and pay bills

was made by Commissioner Arth, seconded by Commissioner Foucek
and carried,
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Attorney Cadagin provided a lease agreement for the trailer
tenant. Additions were made by the Board. Motion to approve
the lease agreement as corrected was made by Commissioner
Foucek, seconded by Commissioner Leonard and carried.

Attorney Cadigin said he would discuss the tax levy
at the July meeting.

Assessed valuation on Tri-Township Park District tax
district was provided by Evelyn Bowles. Assessed value -
$44,607,288, Tax rate - .068.

Motion was made by Commissioner Foucek, seconded by
Commissioner Arth and carried to authorize Commissioner
Leonard to call in another worker to assist Mr. Semanisin.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30.



